
Summary Notes–April 22, 2014 
SRS Citizens Advisory Board 

Strategic & Legacy Management Committee Meeting 
 

The Savannah River Site (SRS) Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) Strategic & Legacy Management (S&LM) 
Committee held a meeting on Tuesday, April 22, 2014, from 4:30-6:20 p.m., at the Department of Energy (DOE) 
Meeting Center in Aiken, SC. It was also streamed online via Google Hangouts. 
 
The purpose of this meeting was to receive a presentation on the Environmental Management (EM) cleanup 
program performance measures targets for fiscal year (FY) 2014. There was also time set aside for committee 
discussion and public comments. 
 
Attendees: 
 
CAB:     DOE/Contractors/Others:  Agency Liaisons: 
Clint Nangle – S&LM Chair  Sandra Waisley, DOE-SR  Diedre Lloyd, EPA – Conf. Call 
Robert Doerr – S&LM Vice Chair Rich Olsen, DOE-SR   
Jessica Grainger   Chrissy Waller, DOE-SR  Stakeholders: 
George Snyder    Bill Taylor, DOE-SR   Nancy Bobbitt 
James Streeter    Anne Kiser, USDA Forest Service Tom Clements 
Steven Vincent    James Tanner, NOVA 
Nina Spinelli – Online   Jesslyn Anderson, NOVA 
 
Welcome and Introduction:  
 
CAB member Clint Nangle welcomed everyone, and stated the meeting was being streamed online. He then asked 
everyone to introduce themselves. He discussed the committee’s focus, and provided a brief recommendation 
status update, stating recommendation 318 was open. CAB member Nangle introduced Mr. Rich Olsen, 
Department of Energy-Savannah River (DOE-SR), to begin his presentation.   
 
Presentation: Environmental Management Cleanup Program Performance Measures Targets for Fiscal 
Year 2014 – Rich Olsen, DOE-SR 
 
Mr. Olsen said the purpose of his presentation was to fulfill a 2014 S&LM Work Plan topic by providing a fiscal 
year (FY) 2014 targets and year-to-date actuals for Environmental Management (EM) performance metrics. He 
provided background information for the Cleanup Program at the SRS and explained the current lifecycle estimate 
indicated EM cleanup would be completed by year 2042. He stated the performance metrics were developed to 
track progress towards end state targets. He discussed the four major areas for the SRS Cleanup Program, which 
included Radioactive Liquid Waste, Solid Waste, Nuclear Materials, and Soil, Groundwater, and Facilities. He 
explained that under each major cleanup area were different individual metrics. Mr. Olsen provided several 
pictures of activities categorized under each major cleanup area. He reviewed a chart that showed the overall EM 
Performance Report through February 2014 and individual reports for each major cleanup area. He stated DOE-
SR would continue to track and monitor performance measures for key operational areas of EM cleanup 
operations. You can view this presentation on the CAB website at: cab.srs.gov 
 
Committee Discussion: 
 
CAB member Nangle explained it was time for the S&LM Committee to discuss the SRS Integrated Priority List 
for FY 2016. CAB member Bob Doerr said he felt High Level Waste should remain a top priority and suggested 
adding two additional statements about how the incident at WIPP and funding levels were impacting SRS. 
 



Public Comment: 
 
Crissy Waller, DOE-SR, was asked by CAB member Nangle to share updates about the Young Generation 
program at SRS. Ms. Waller mentioned the group recently began working on drafting a mission statement. She 
also said at the last meeting the group decided to begin exploring external outreach opportunities to educate the 
public about the positive impact SRS provides local communities. She said she would plan to attend the next 
S&LM Committee meeting in order to brief the committee of the progress with the formulation of the mission 
statement.  
 
CAB member Nangle adjourned the S&LM Committee meeting. 
 

The next S&LM Committee Meeting will be held on Monday, June 23, 2014, from 4:30-6:20 p.m., at the 
DOE Meeting Center in Aiken, SC. 

 
The online recording of this meeting is located on the CAB’s website at: 

cab.srs.gov 
 


